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Oftics of the Director
December 8, 1997
Ms. Kealoha Pisciotta,

230 Lyman Avenve
Hilo, HI 96720

Dear s, ¥i

emoval of Fo'okupu Stone from Mauna

Lam writng to apologize on behalf of the Insttute for Astroriomy and Mauna Observatories Support
Services for our actions in removing your ho'okup stone from it proper loction on Maura Kea
earlier his Fall. As I explained to you on the elephone shortly ater receiving your October 8 lettr,
15 s stk o o part which esaed o ou ek of dersanding 5 he st acred
significance 0 yourself and to other Native Hawaiians. We sincerely regret the disteees which this
caused you, and we are thankul indeed for the good providence which Ied to the stong’s ecovery
‘and retlrm, You can restassured that we will do everything in our power to prevent any recurrence
-of ths type of incident. MKSS employes have received explicit instructions not to distb any
stone or stone structurs, if there is any possibility that it may be of cultural significance. If there is
any doub, they are to consult fist with the State Historic Preservation Division.

Early in the New Year, the University will begin work on a new Master Plan for the Mauna Kea
Science Reserve. A key element of this Master Plan will be the Historic Preservation
‘Maenagement Plan, which we are developing with the assistance of Drs. Pat McCoy, Holly
'MeEldovney and others at the Historic Preservation Division. So far,this work has focused on
recording refined locations and descriptions of historic sites within the Science Reserve, Most of
these stes were discovered and recorded in the early 1980's, but the new work, incorporating GPS
coordinates and  new aerial topographic survey, provides much more accurate locations. While
it s clear that this archeological companent of the preservation plan is essential, it is equally clear
that we must also address the cultural priorites and practices of contemporary Native Hewatians.
Weat the Institte for Astronomy are cager to work with your group, the Meuna Kea Cultural end
Natural Resources Advisory Comittee, and with other interested individuals and groups, in
developing this vital component of our new Master Plan. Please accept this letter as an early
invitation fo partiipate.

Sincgrely yours,

{obert A. McLaren
Interim Director
RAMzl
co: Holly McEldowmey
The Honorgle Malama Soloman
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University of Hawaii at Manoa
Institute for Aétronomy 2680 Woodlawn Drive 0 Honolulu. Hawaii 96822 Telex: 723-8459 ‘U1-LAST HR
Office of the Director
December 8, 1997
Ms. Kealoha Pisciotta 230 Lyman Avenue Hilo, HI 96720
Dear Ms. Pisciotta:
I am writing to apologize on behalf of the Institute for Astroriomy and Mauna Observatories Support Services for our actions in removing your ho'okupu stone from its proper location on Manna Kea earlier this Fall. As I explained to you on the telephone shortly after receiving your October 8 letter, this was a mistake on our part which resulted from our lack of understanding of the stone's sacred signiﬁcance to yourself and to other Native Hawaiians. We sincerely regret the distress which this caused you, and we are thankful indeed for the good providence which led to the stone's recovery and return. You can rest assured that we will do everything in our power to prevent any recurrence .of this type of incident. MKSS employees have received explicit instructions not to disturb any stone or stone structure, if there is any possibility that it may be of cultural signiﬁcance. If there is any doubt, they are to consult ﬁrst with the State Historic Preservation Division.
Early in the New Year, the University will begin work on a new Master Plan for the Mauna Kea Science Reserve. A key element of this Master Plan will be the Historic Preservation Management Plan, which we are developing with the assistance of Drs. Pat McCoy, Holly McEldowney and others at the Historic Preservation Division. So far, this work has focused on recording reﬁned locations and descriptions of historic sites within the Science Reserve. Most of these sites were discovered and recorded in the early 1980's, but the new work, incorporating GPS coordinates and a new aerial topographic survey, provides much more accurate locations. While
it is clear that this archeological component" of the preservation plan is essential, it is equally clear that we must also address the cultural priorities and practices of contemporary Native Hawaiians. We at the Institute for Astronomy are eager to work with your group, the Mauna Kea Cultural and Natural Resources Advisory Committee, and with other interested individuals and groups, in developing this vital component of our new Master Plan. Please accept this letter as an early invitation to participate. i‘
Sincggely yours,
W w obert A. cLaren
. ' Interim Director RAM:n11
cc: Holly McE1downey
The Honor ble Malama Solomon
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